
JOIN THE PARTY

I had it all figured out in high school. I knew how to get the girls, how to get the teachers to like 
me, what it took to get good grades, and always had a party to be at on the weekends. As far as 
I was concerned, that was how things were supposed to be. I was just living life, I was your 
typical high school kid.

When I moved into K-State, the year started how I expected. I made some friends and chased 
some girls, while keeping my eyes and ears peeled for the next big party. Life was going just 
how I had planned it to go, until Jesus destroyed all my plans. I was sitting in the lobby one night 
and lost a bet with a girl on my floor, the consequences were that I had to go to church with her. 
It was crazy. These people sang at the top of their voices like they actually loved Jesus and 
thought God was listening, and they talked about the devil like they really believed he existed. I 
was pretty freaked out. Up until that point I hadn't been "looking" for God, I wasn't interested in 
finding a church, and I definitely didn't expect those "super religious" people that I had seen on 
my floor to be my friends.

However, now I found myself hanging around them and asking questions about life and God. 
These questions forced me to examine my own beliefs, and my own life/future.
I looked at the life of my friends and family who were doing the same things as me and I 
realized that I was on the same path. A future of divorce, addictions, and mindless routine stood 
before me. But, here were these guys saying that I could have a different life! And all I had to do 
was trust this Jesus guy. So I started studying Him. Eventually I realized the truth that GOD 
loved me so much that He came to this planet and died for me. I decided that if He is real and 
loves me that much, then He is worth giving my entire life to. I decided to give this Jesus thing a 
shot.

So I prayed and asked Christ to be the leading figure in my life and for God to forgive me of my 
sins, I completely turned my life over to Christ and I found that freedom that He was talking 
about. I thought that I was finding happiness in alcohol, women, and status. Now I see that that 
life was NOTHING compared to the surpassing joy of knowing Christ.

Jesus said, "Come to me all who are weary and heavy laden and I will give you rest" Matthew 
11:28. I challenge you to put Him to the test in that, you don't have to have life and God all 
figured out, or be a "religious person". You just have to seek after Him, you have to give Him a 
shot. I don't think you will be let down by the results.


